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MAUI FELON ARRESTED FOR REFUSING TO PROVIDE A DNA SAMPLE 

 
HONOLULU – Attorney General David M. Louie announced today that on August 22, 
2014, John P. Dunbar Jr. (60) of Haiku, Maui, was arrested by patrol officers and 
officers assigned to the Maui Police Department’s Crime Reduction Unit for refusing to 
provide a DNA sample. Mr. Dunbar, had been convicted of Escape in the Second 
Degree, which is a felony, in June 2005 and was provided notice of the legal 
requirement that he provide a DNA sample.  
 
Pursuant to section 844D-31, Hawaii Revised Statutes, any person convicted of a felony 
is required to provide a buccal swab sample containing DNA. This law applies to all 
convicted felons, even if their conviction occurred before the passage of the law in 
2005. Refusal to submit a DNA sample is a misdemeanor punishable by up to one year 
imprisonment or a maximum fine of $2,000.  
 
This case is the result of the Attorney General’s on-going law enforcement effort to 
obtain DNA samples from thousands of unsupervised convicted felons in the State of 
Hawaii and was a joint effort between the Attorney General Investigations Division’s 
DNA Swabbing Unit, the United States Marshals Service, the Maui Police Department, 
and the Maui Prosecutor’s Office.  
 
“I thank the various law enforcement agencies that have assisted our office in ensuring 
that state law is followed and that convicted felons who refuse to provide DNA samples 
are prosecuted to the fullest extent of the law,” said Attorney General Louie. “The DNA 
collection program has already assisted law enforcement in closing unsolved crimes. I 
encourage anyone that has been convicted of a felony that has not yet provided a DNA 
sample to voluntarily comply with the law and provide a sample to our DNA Swabbing 
Unit.” The DNA Swabbing Unit can be contacted at 808-586-1240. 
 
An arrest does not constitute a conviction and Mr. Dunbar is presumed innocent until 
proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt of the criminal offense charged. 
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For more information, contact: 
 

 
Anne Lopez 
Special Assistant to the Attorney General 
(808) 586-1284 
Anne.E.Lopez@hawaii.gov 
http://ag.hawaii.gov  

 

Lieutenant William Juan 
Public Information Officer 
Maui Police Department 
(808) 244-6281 
William.juan@mpd.net 


